[image: image1.png]SAYREVILLE ECONOMIC & REDVELOPMENT COMMISSION
PUBLIC SESSION MINUTES
MEETING - AUGUST 17, 2017

Chairman Michael D’Addio opened the meeting at 6:00 PM and announced
pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Law, public notice of this meeting was
advertised in the Home News Tribune and posted on the bulletin board in the
Borough Hall in Sayreville, and copies of this notice have been available to the
public and are on file in the Clerk’s Office.

SALUTE TO THE FLAG

PRESENT: Chairman Michael D’Addio, Vice Chairman Don Newton,
Commissioners: Raniero Travisano, Thomas Pollando, Dennis Grobelny,
Kevin Dalina, Councilman Pasquale Lembo, Councilwoman Vicky Kilpatrick

ABSENT: Rosetta Fisher

ALSO PRESENT: Joseph Ambrosio, Executive Director, Dave Samuel, Engineer,
Michael Baker, Esq., Anthony laccoca, Esq.

A. CPV

Mike Baker led a brief discussion: CPV Keasby is looking to open a 2™
power plant in Woodbridge. They currently use an MCUA tunnel but they
need a new gray waterline for the 2™ plant. This waterline will run under
SERA property. Mike said he met with the attorney for SSA last night and
they both agree that the easement is not currently in a form that they
could recommend for approval. Mike said that for now, CPV just wanted
permission so they could file with the DEP to go under the river. Mike
explained to that there will be no cost to the Agency. He added a
sentence on the resolution stating that just because the Agency is
consenting to the application does not mean there is an agreement on
granting an easement. He also stated that the Agency must receive
insurance documentation before the consent to apply to the DEP would
be released. He showed on the available maps where in the lagoon area
the project would be done.

Jay Cornell stated that their office represents CPV but they are not
involved with this project and briefly explained what exactly the project
would entail. Mike Baker said he told them to get an appraisal then
discuss with the MCUA. Anthony prepared the resolution to indicate
there will be no signature from SERA until proof of insurance. Dennis
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Grobelny asked if there would be any cost to SERA; Mike said no.
Tom Pollando asked about the other power plant; Jay Cornell said MCUA

has an excess of gray water and the 1* phase was granted approval to run
by JCP&L but this one is in a different direction.

Resolution to go into Private Executive Session

Motion made by Mr. Pollando; seconded by Mr. Grobelny, motion
carried.

6:50 PM — Don Newton returned to the meeting

A. New Business

Mike Baker discussed the CPV Company easement and that for now they
are asking that the Agency allow submission of their application to the
DEP and not for approval of the easement. Joe Ambrosio will just sign the
consent to apply form without the easement.

Mike D’Addio asked for motion to approve Resolution Regarding the CPV
Company Easement Mr. Pollando made motion; Councilwoman Kilpatrick
seconded. Roll Call:

Yes: Mr. D’Addio, Mr. Newton, Mr. Travisano, Mr. Pollando, Mr. Grobelny, Mr.
Dalina, Councilwoman Kilpatrick, Councilman Lembo

Commissioners Comments

None
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Public Portion

Mr. D’Addio asked for motion to open public portion. Mr. Pollando made
motion to close public portion, Grobelny seconded, motion carried.

6:55 PM — Don Newton excused himself from the meeting

Mr. Wersinger, Attorney for PRC addressed the Agency regarding the River Road
project and the length of time. Mr. Wersinger said that over the last 10 years
things have changed on the property, such as, wetlands. They came back two
years ago to the Planning Board to look at the site. He discussed the Agency’s
suggestion for significant additional COAH units on the site and after a brief
overview of concerns he agreed to meet with the Agency sub-committee and go
over plans for PRC to assist with the Borough’s COAH obligations on the River
Road project. He also asked to meet with Agency members before the
September 28™ meeting to come to viable plan/project.

Councilwoman Kilpatrick asked if he had any information on the Gondek Dr.
project and if any of the 140 units would be COAH units. Mr. Wersinger said

that the project was for 96 units and they would all be age restricted.

Mr. D’Addio asked for motion to close public portion. Mr. Pollando made
motion to close public portion, Mr. Travisano seconded, motion carried.

Mr. D’Addio asked for motion to adjourn. Mr. Pollando made motion to
adjourn; Councilman Lembo seconded, motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Joan M. Kemble




